

Proposed Update to Sewer Use Bylaw and Enforcement Program Fees

On November 25, 2021 Regional Council made the following decision:

- 1. Council enact the proposed Sewer Use Bylaw as of January 1, 2022, as described in this report and in the form set out in *Attachment 1* (the "Sewer Use Bylaw").
- 2. Council approve fees for the Sewer Use Bylaw Enforcement Program as outlined in *Attachment 2*. All new fees will take effect January 1, 2022.
- 3. Schedule "A" of the fees and charges Bylaw (Bylaw No. 2010-15) be amended to implement the proposed fees as outlined in *Attachment* 2.
- 4. Council approve the recommended set fines related to existing and newly created offences (*Attachment* 3) under the Sewer Use Bylaw and authorize the Regional Solicitor to submit an application seeking an Order from the Office of the Chief Justice for the Ontario Court of Justice to approve the fines.
- 5. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the Clerks of the local municipalities.